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	CLARIFICATION OF THE SCOPE OF ITU-R WORKING PARTIES 

IN DISCUSSING REGULATORY ISSUES


Documents addressing both technical and regulatory/procedural matters have been submitted to ITU-R Working Party meetings in the past and in some cases the Working Parties have been prevented from discussing such matters through the argument that “all” regulatory/procedural issues can only be dealt with by the Special Committee.  When the subject matter is tied to an ongoing WRC Agenda item, and the Special Committee has been activated by a WRC or RRC as per Resolution ITU-R 38, it is clear that there is a role for the Special Committee in discussing such regulatory/procedural issues.  However, this should not preclude the ITU-R Working Parties from also being empowered to discuss such issues.  Indeed, resolves 1 of Resolution 2 states:

“ 2
that the scope of the CPM shall be to prepare a consolidated report to be used in support of the work of World Radiocommunication Conferences, based on:

–
contributions from administrations, the Special Committee, the Radiocommunication Study Groups (see also No. 156 of the Convention), and other sources (see Article 19 of the Convention) concerning the regulatory, technical, operational and procedural matters to be considered by such conferences;”

which indicates that, at least in terms of issues on a WRC agenda, the Radiocommunication Study Groups are also expected to contribute on issues “concerning the regulatory, technical, operational and procedural matters.” 

In addition to the cases associated with WRC Agenda items, there have been instances when documents addressing matters of a regulatory/procedural nature for issues that are not on a WRC agenda have been submitted to ITU-R Working Parties.  In some of these instances the Working Parties have again been prevented from discussing such matters through the same argument that “all” regulatory/procedural issues can only be dealt with by the Special Committee.  In these instances, this argument seems to be inconsistent with considering b) of Resolution 38 which reads: 

“that the Radiocommunication Assembly, 1995 (Resolution ITU-R 38) established a Special Committee to deal with matters relating to regulatory/procedural issues as part of preparations for World Radiocommunication Conferences;”

and which clearly limits the scope of the Special Committee to dealing with regulatory/procedural issues only as part of preparations for WRCs.     
As such, the extent to which ITU-R Working Parties are empowered to discuss and address regulatory/procedural matters in general is not clear.  This issue could be clarified by modifying Resolution 38 so as to add a new resolves 8 along the lines of “that study of regulatory/procedural matters may also take place within relevant Study Groups and Working Parties and, where those matters are related to a WRC Agenda item, they shall also be considered by the Special Committee.”  

It would be helpful for the RAG to discuss this issue in order that the scope of Working Parties in discussing such matter could be clarified in the future.

_____________
M:\BRIAP\STAFF\Millet\RAG\RAG11\DOCS\017E.doc
M:\BRIAP\STAFF\Millet\RAG\RAG11\DOCS\017E.doc

